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July 20, 2005
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will authorize the use of the design-build contracting method for constructing the Brightwater marine outfall.
The Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) is proceeding with final design on the Brightwater treatment plant and the associated conveyance facilities, including the combined tunnel, influent pump station, and access portals.  The remaining component of the Brightwater conveyance system is the marine outfall, which is scheduled to begin design in early 2007.  To meet that milestone and ensure that the outfall is constructed when the treatment plant becomes operational in 2010, DNRP is recommending the use of the design-build contracting method for constructing the Brightwater marine outfall.

The use of the design-build method has distinct advantages over the traditional design-bid-build contracting method for constructing a specialized project like the Brightwater marine outfall.  For example, having a single entity responsible for both design and construction can minimize delays and thereby help control costs.  This method also allows the contractor the flexibility needed to adapt quickly to unexpected or changing conditions, a likely circumstance given the complex and variable nature of working in a marine environment.  Attachment A of the ordinance provides a more detailed explanation of why the design-build method was recommended for use in constructing the Brightwater marine outfall.
The Revised Code of Washington (RCW) Section 39.10 allows the use of the design-build method for public works projects valued at over ten million dollars or for projects where using the traditional method of awarding contracts in lump sum to the low responsive bidder is not practical for meeting desired quality standards or delivery schedules.  Both of these conditions apply to the $28 million Brightwater marine outfall (construction costs, 2004 dollars).  In addition, as required by the RCW, DNRP held a public hearing in April 2005 to solicit public comment on its preliminary determination to use the design build method.  No dissenting comments were made.  The public comments are included with the ordinance as Attachment B.
This legislation has no effect on revenues or planned expenditures of the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, so no fiscal note has been enclosed.  All expenditures relating to this legislation are currently budgeted or will be budgeted in the years that they occur.  If you have any questions about the ordinance, attachments, or the design-build method, please contact Christie True, Manager of the Major Capital Improvements Program in the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1236.
Thank you for reviewing this ordinance authorizing a design-build approach for constructing the Brightwater marine outfall.  I believe this method will give King County the best opportunity to complete this project in a timely, cost-effective, and quality manner.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Don Theiler, Division Director, Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD), DNRP


Christie True, Manager, Major Capital Improvements Program, WTD, DNRP

